

OPEN DOOR BAPTIST CHURCH

P.O. BOX 64 Dipolog City 7100
PHILIPPINES

Email: lovimie@yahoo.com

Magic jack #: 985-400-3116

November 2018

Dear Praying Friends and Brethren,

Season's Greetings to you all! During the last 10 months we gratefully acknowledge and praise the Lord for graciously providing and blessing our family and humble labors for Him.

I returned home on the month of October. On my first Sunday, I preached in my former church, in Luzon then going straight to Mindanao. I was once again happily reunited with my loving wife and precious children.

Back to field..... Bible studies, visitation, soul winning and other ministerial works. There is one family who will be baptized 2nd week of December and we recently concluded our 5th mission anniversary with the theme "Be an example to follow Christ". There were 11 souls who accepted the Lord Jesus Christ as Saviour and Lord, praying that these souls will grow spiritually and will continue to serve the Lord.

Our building construction will resume on January onwards, by that time rainy season ends and the weather will be fair. We are excited to see our building to finish and be occupied during services as we can cater more visitors and we can start new ministries. We cannot thank you all enough for your faithful, prayers, encouragement and generous gifts/donations enabling us to continue our building construction. You are one of my joys in the ministry, me and my family are forever grateful!

Yours in Christ,

Bro. Dondon, Gina, Bethany, Biboy and Brielle



